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PHOTO: 1937 Junior Choir of the First Baptist Church from the Killam collection

In 1937, Mrs. Alice Bacon was the leader of the Junior Choir of the First Baptist Church. The children in this photo include: first row, left to right: Robert Lewis, Edna Presley (Van De Bogart), Muriel Stockton, Walter Haresign, Bette Briggs (Gove), Holland Blinn, Walter Ormasen, Joyce Joyner (Burke), Esther Lewis. Second row, left to right: Jean Bacon (Roberts), Chloe Wood, Pauline Woodard (Wilson), Doris Sutton (Grose), Rhea Noble (Roche), Beatrice Ellis (Killam), Helen Jamerson (Jones), Carol Moore (Roberts), Shirley Tifft (Morgans), Shirley Straight (Wells), MaryLou Woodruff  (Cavallier) and Shirley Mizener (Lortie).

Heritage Day 2006: The location will change this year as Heritage Day will be held at the town hall. A date, time and activities will be discussed at a meeting to be announced in April. We are looking for new ideas and volunteers, please call me at the town hall for more information.

The Sandy Pond Memories II book will debut in June 2006. We are looking for photos, memories and interesting articles to include in this book. These are the stories we are researching and hope to expand upon for the book: We know when Paul Hadley bought the Wigwam in the late thirties or early forties when it’s reputation as a true family-style hotel reached its zenith. Russ Fox has put me in touch with Chuck Miller whose grandfather was a cook at the Wigwam. Sally Sessler’s niece, has memories of visiting and growing up on the Pond during the 60s and 70s. Bob Maute’ who has been a resident of Sandy Pond between the Wigwam Road and Rockinghorse Road since the mid 40s, e-mailed this,  “There was a man who had a summer cottage on the road to the left of the Wigwam Hotel/Restaurant (when looking north) who was a sailor on the USS Indianapolis, a ship which was sunk during the last two days of WW II, he lived east of the Arthur Night family.” Does anyone know who this man was or know of Arthur Night? 

AND we are currently looking for a story about a wolf that was shot by a Maxwell boy, his father was Percy Maxwell, in the late forties or early fifties (This family lived on a dairy farm on South Pond) Please, if you have a story to share, can elaborate on these stories, have a memory of living on or visiting the Pond and especially if you have a have a photo/postcard to share, call me!

The abandoned cemetery book series begins with Pioneer Cemetery. The family names are Sprague, Potter, Lindsey, Woolaver and McNitt. The first burial in this cemetery was Eunice Lindsey who died during the summer of 1803 at the age of 12 or 13 and was the daughter of Stephen Lindsey (1760-1841) a Revolutionary War Veteran and pioneer to the Sandy Creek area. (This cemetery is small and the book will include Rice Family Plot, early deaths in the town and four burials in the Barber/Weser cemetery.)
Sally Turo has indexed and housed the Ila Henderson Oswego County Fair collection for the town and Irene Fuller has successfully re-copied the index cards pertaining to the Sandy Creek archives collection. Frances Bellinger continues with the never-ending obituary/marriage newspaper files. Thank you ladies for your time and devotion to the preservation of town materials.

The Korean War book is being researched now. The service dates covered in this book are September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959. Norm Widrig and Phyllis LeBeau are helping with the research but we need help in locating our veterans or a family member of a veteran to get more information. We continue with a list of soldiers we need information on: Richard Kendall, Harold Kimball, Philip Kline, Richard Knoeller, Allen Koster, William Landers, Robert LaSell, Milton Laidlaw and Mary Lange.

An addendum to the World War II book is being planned as we have one hundred soldiers listed with no information on them or their years of service. Please contact me if you can help. These veterans we have photos of and no information on: Chester Walker, Clint Walker, Vernon Walker, R. Whisnant, Harwood White, Willie White and Charles Wilder. This is the complete list of men we are looking for to add to the addendum of the World War II book.

The History Center is open every Friday (weather permitting) and I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us.
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